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Attention Professional Services Providers 
Update to Precertification Policy Related to Inpatient Physician Claims  

 
 

 

Effective with date of service August 30, 2010, in conjunction with the updates to the 

precertification/length of stay criteria for all acute hospital stays, the claims processing edits 

have been updated related to physicians’ inpatient services.  Physician inpatient services will 

continue to be edited to assure that the inpatient hospitalization has been 

precertified/approved.  When there is no approved precertification on file, the inpatient 

physician services will deny.  For a description of exceptions related to submitting physician 

charges when hospital stays are not precertified, refer to the 2007 Professional Services 

Training manual, page 76.  For further questions related to this matter, please contact Molina 

Provider Relations at (800) 473-2783 or (225) 924-5040.  
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